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o Mr. Bill Kastler - Res Saze N;' 3234
! Gulf Oil Corporation rder Fo. Rr-3263
: Applicant:

post Office Box 1938
Rosweli, New Mexico 88201

GULF OIL CORPORATION

S Dear Sir:
are two copies of the above-referenced Com-

3;w,"“§ EnclosedAhérewith
he subject case.

% mission order recently entered in t
Very truly yours,
; 4%1/

. A. L. PORTER, Jr.
) Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs oOCC__X

Artesia OCC__X
Aztec 0OCC
Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMIBSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSBIDERING:

CASE No. 3584
Order No. R-~3260

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

o) OF 81G3
RY THE COMMXSSION:
This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m, on June 6, 1967,

at Santa Fe, New Mexicc, before Examiner Daniel 8, Nutter.

NOW, on this_8th _ day of June, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

EDDS:
{1) That Que public notice having been given as required by
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, seeks author-
itv 7o 4rill ita Eddy "BD" State Well No. 1 at an unorthodox gas
well location in an undesignated Strawn gas pool 660 feet from
the South line and 990 feet from the Eart line of Section 32,
Township 20 South, Range 30 East, NMPM, Ed&dy County, New Mexico.

(3) That a well drilled at the above~described non~standard
location will avoid topographic difficulties that would be
’enaountered at a standard location in the B/2 of said Section 32,

| (4) That approval of the subject application will afford
”the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitahble
" share of the gas in the undesignated Strawn gas pool, will

i

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject’




:
J

i
| 2 y
\cASE Mo, 3584

Ordexr KWo. R-3260

4
sbrevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary

Pullu. avcid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling
of an excessive number of wells, and othexwise prevent wvaste

o }nd protect correlative rights.

i
1

IT 1§ THERKFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Gulf 0Oil Corporatiom, is hereby
authorized to drill its Bddy "BD" State Well No. 1 at an unor-
thodox gas well location in an undesignated Strawn gas pool
660 feet from the south line and 990 feet from the East line:
'of Section 32, Township 20 gSouth, Range 30 East, WMPM, Eddy

Founty.‘ldw’lnxico.

L % (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
‘entry of such further orders as the Commission may deenm NECESSArY.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and ytar~horcinabovo

?dcsignlted.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
COMMISSION {
| |

.f:::l&"; - / A
. k. L = fa M LBl
. - .‘. M 7}’ — — -4 A_ LQ PORTER' Jr o ¢ Wr




Docket. No.. 17-67

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY - JUNE b6, 1967

9 A. M. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examlner, or Elvis A.
ltz, Alterpate Examiner:

CASE 3592: Appllcatlon of Anne Burnett Windfohr, dba Windfohr 0il’ ‘Company,
for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New ‘Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a water-
flood project by the 1n3ect10n of water into the San Andres

R formation through eight wells in Sections 13, 14 and 24, Township
L 17 South, Range .30 East, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New

t » Mexico. Applicant further seeks an administrative procedure for .
future ‘expansion of said project.

'CASE 3584: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application”of Gulf 0il Corporation for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to drill its Eddy "BD" State Well
No. 1 at an unorthodox location 660 . £eet from the South line and
990 feet from the East line of Section 32, Township 20 South,
Range 30 East, in an undesignated Strawn gas pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

et A e Syt ST e M 1 Y VIS T AT T 3 N s

CASE 3578: (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Texas Pacific 0Oil Company for several non-s tandard
gas proration units, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

above- styled cause, seeks the dedication and rededication of cer-
tain—acreage «ind the ostablishment of the following non-standard

gas proration units in Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat
Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

A 120-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the’ N/2 NE/4
S and the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 7, to be dedicated to the State "A"

r o A/c-2 Well No. 5, located in Unit A of said Section 7, and also

: to the State “A" A/c-2 Well No. 6 located in Unit B of said Section

73

A 1l60-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the W/2 W/2
of Section 5, to be dedicated to the State "A" A/c-2 Well No. 41,
located in Unit M of said Section 53

An 80-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the E/2 NW/4
of Section 5, to be dedicated to the State "A" A/c-2 Well No. 44,
located in Unit F of said Section 5;

A 160-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the N/2 SE/4
and the E/2 SW/4 Section S, to be dedicated to the State "A" A/c-2
Well No. 28, located in Unit I of said Section 53
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An 80-acre non- standard‘gas;brdrat1on unit cdmpr131n§ the S/2 SE/4
of Section 5, to be dedicated to the State "A" A/c-2 Well No. 27,
located in Unlt P of said Sectlon S3

A 160-acre non-standard éas"proratloh unit comprising the W/2 sw74,

SE/4 Sw/4; and SW/4 SE/4 Section 8, to be dedicated to the State
nAN A/c 2 Well No 54, located’ ‘in Unit O of said Section 8;

A 160-acre non- standard gas proratlon unit comprising the S/2 NW/4,

NE/4 SW/4, and NW/4. SE/4 Sectidh 8, 'to be ‘'dédicated to the State
"AT A/c- 2 Well No. 56, located jin Unit J of said Section 8;

An 80-acre non- standard gas proratlon unit comprlslng the §/2 NB/4
Section 8, to be dedicated to the State "A" A/c-2 Well No. 43,
located in Unit H of said Sectlon 8;

An 80-acre non-standard gas proratlon unit comprising the N/2 NW/4
Section 8, to be:.dedicated to the State "A" A/c 2 Well No. 49,
located 1njUn1t C of said Section 8; :

A 440-acre:non standard gas proratlon unit comprising the NE/4 and

E/2 NWw/4. Seetion 9, to be dedlcated to the State "A"™ A/c-2 Well
No. 40, located 7in Unit A of said Section 9;

A 240-3cre non-standard ‘gas proratlon unit comprising the E/2 SB/4
Section 8, and the SW/4 Sectlon 9, to be'dedicated to the State
"A" A/c-2 Well No. 38, located 'in Unit K of said Sectlon g3

_A 160-acre non- standard gas proratlon unit comprlslng the N/2 NE/4

Section 8, and the W/2 NW/4 Section 9, to be dedicated to the
State "A" A/c-2. Well No. 29, located in Unit D of said Section 9.

(Contlnued from the May 24th Examlner Hearing)

CASE 3579:

CASE 3593:

Appllcatloﬂ of Texas Pacific 011 Company for three dual completions,

Lea Courity, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled cause,

-seeks guthority to dually complete its State "A" A/c-2 Weils Nos.

28, 54, and 29, located in Unit I of Section 5, Unit O of Section
8. and Unit D of Section 9, respectlvely, wanshlp 22 South, Range
36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
gas from the Jalmat Gas Pool and oil from the South EBunice 0il
Pool. .

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for downhole commin-
gling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to commingle production from the Monument
Paddock and Monument Blinebry 0il Pools in the wellbore of its

L. M. Lambert Well No. 8 located in Unit G of Section 6, Township
20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, with the assign-
ment of a single allowable to said commingled production.
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CASE 3594;

e ot e

CASE 3595:

CASE 3350:

Application of Amerada Petroléum Corporation for an Ogallala
0il proration unit, special rules for said unit and authority
for fresh water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the ‘establishment of the

SE/4 NW/4 of Section 30, wanshlp 18 iSouth, Range 38 East,

Lea County New Mexico, as a 40-acre: proratlon unit for pro-
duction of oil from the Ogallala formation. Applicant also
seeks the establishment of special rules governing said 40-acre
tract 1rclud1ng a maximum dehsity of lone well per 0.625-acre
with a provision that wells should be drilled no nearer than.
82.5 tc the outer boundary of the un1t ‘and no nearer than 165
feet to another well producing from® the same formation, pro-
vided that an exception should be made for existing wells on
said 40- -acre tract which are not located in conformance with
said spa61ng rules. Applicant also’ seeks a temporary exceptlon
to Rule 307 for each well to permit utilization of a vacuum-type
drllllng unit during the drllllng and completion operations.
Applicant-also sSeeks authorlty to produce the wells at capacity
even though the aggregate production from said wells exceeds
the -40-acre normal unit allowable. Applicant further seeks
authority to dispose of fresh water produced with the oil back
into the Qgallala formation tﬁrougn an injection well or wells
located no nearer than 330 feet to- the outer boundaries of the
40-acre tract.

Application:of Ernest A. Hanson for acreage rededication, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the: rededication of the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 19, Township 22
South, Range 38 East for the production of oil from the Blinebry
0il Pbol, said 40-acre unit to be dedicated to applicant's

Gutman Well No. 4, formerly: the Gulf Oil Corporation's Max Gutman
Well No. ‘3. This acreage is presently dedicated as a part of a
160-acre “standard gas plUldLLUn uniit intthoe Blinebry Gas Pool ‘to
Gulf 0il Corporation’s Max Gutman Well No. 2 1ocated in Unit C of
said Section 19.

(Reopened)

CASE_3596:

In the matter of Case No. 3350 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Orders Nos. R-3021 and R-3021-3, which orders
established 80-acre spacing units for the Young-Wolfcamp Pool and
the Young-Bone Spring Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, respectively,
for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and
show cause why said pools should not be developed on 40-acre spacing
units.

Appllcatlon of Tenneco 0il Company for an uncrthodox location, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of an unorthodox gas well location for its
Jicarilia "B" Well No. 8 at a point 790 Ifeet from the North line
and 2510 feet from the East line of Section 15, Township 26 North,
Range 5 West, Blanco-Mesavérde Gas Pool, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico.
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CASE 3574:

(Continued from May 24th Examiner Hearing)

Application of Cima Capitan, Inc. for a waterflood project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a watenflood project
by the injection of water -into the Grayburg-San Andres

formations -through one well located in Unit C of Section

3, Township 17 South, Range 32 East, Maljamar Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico.

17-67
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0il Conservation Cammission
State. of New Mexico

Post Office Box 2088

Santa Pe, New Mexico 8750L

Attention: I'ﬁ‘o Aa L- POI"teI', JI‘.

Re: Application of Gulf (Oil Corporation ) : .
for an Unorthodox Location, Eddy D o f
County, New Mexico S :
Gentlemen:

G Gulf Oil Corporation respectfully requests an examiner
e _‘* _hearine be scheduled to consider its application for an unorthodox
B el

: “well location in an undesignated Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, j
;s g New Mexico. Applicant proposes to drill the Eddy "BD" State Well

8 § No. 1 at a location 660 feet from the south line and 990 feet from

L LB the east line of Section 32, T-20S, R-20E. : ]
o ¢ Respectfully submitted,

B : GULF OIL CORPORATION

/f//’ _\/ﬂ'%\/

M. T. Taylor
JHH:ers

RN AT A R

ce: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Drawer DD
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

DOCKET M/ILED  DOGKET MAILED
S N |
DO(O’;‘—/‘}j ‘J] Date —- (:5 -/ —L. 7
/é(v E-8 e 7 ,
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May 19, 1967
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088 |
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Examiner Hearing Set For May 24, 1967
case<§§§Z'- Application of Gulf 0il
Corporation for an unorthodox gas well
location 660 feet from South line and
990 feet from East line of Section 32,
T-20-S, R-30-E, Eddy County, New Mexico

e

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

: Pennzoil Company, on behalf of the working interests
in offsetting tracts, wishes to go on record as opposing the

e o unorthodox location sought by Gulf in the above case.

We have a Strawn gas discovery well in the North half
of Section 4, T-21-S, R-29-E, and are now drilling a prospective
gas well at a standard gas well location in the West half of
Section 33, T~20-S, R-30-E. We feel that the location sought
by Gulf would not contribute to the orderly development of the
area, and could result in inequitable drainage of our leases.

x‘Agﬁi,[ _ Yours very truly,
APy
Lok Ty e : PENNZOIL COMPANY
006" v g at ny
,('L”’ g . ‘Cv)/)
2 . ) («\ 3?\( W
IV'.pwa- o W. A. Hover
4 éﬂwﬁ Vice President
CAB:FMcB DQCKET A RED

T 86T
Dale
s
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DEPQSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS 8LDG. ® P, O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-64#1 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW. MEXICO

_ BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 6, 1967

EXAMINER HEARING

— - www % e e mw e e e e e mm s e iee s e e we s aa

IN THE -MATTER OF: ‘
o - . . s Case 3584
Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for E——
an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

N Nt Nt Nttt Nl Nt ot

— e am e o me wm  mm me am e ee e me e me mm ww e m am e

BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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PAGE 2

MR. NUTTER: We will take-up Case 3584.

MR. HATCH: Case 3584 continued and re-ad&ertiseq,
application of Gulf:Oil Corporation for an unorthodox gas well,
location Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. KASTLER: If the Examiner please, I am Biil
Kastler from Rosweli, répreéenting Gulf and our th witnesses
in this case will be Mr. John H. Hoover and T. F. Henson.

(Witness sworn.)

JOHN H. HOOVER, called as a witness on behalf of
the,Applibant, first having beenAduly sworn, was examined and
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q For the record, will you please state your name '

your position, by whoﬁ you are employed and how long you have
been employed? |

A John Hoover. I am employed by Gulf 0Oil Corporation
as District Production Engineer in Roswell, New Mexico and
have worked with them for over twenty vyears.

0 You have appeared before the New Mexico 0Oil Con-
servatién Commission hearings many times and given testimony
as an expert witness?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with Gulf's application in Case




PAGE 3
Number 35847?
| : : A Yes, sir.
0 What is Gulf asking for in this case?.
A We are asking for approval of an unorthodox loca-

tion for our Edgy "B-D" State Well Number One.

i , 0 Do you have a location plat, and if so, please
g % = explain what is shown thereon?
' : = (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
— Number 1 was marked for
oo identification.)
= , | i
gg A Yes, sir, it is marked Exhibit Number 1 and it is
: - - :
¥ a lease plat showing our Eddy "B-D" State Lease outlined in

red. It is described as the East Half of Section 32, Township
20 South, Range 30 Eést, Eddy County, New Mexico. We have also
shown on this plat the.prOposed{location’for our Eddy "“B-D"
State Well Number One, and it is shown by a circle and colored
in red, and this proposed location 131990 feet from the east
line and 660 feet from the south line of this Section 32,

0] Will you piease point out the location of the

discovery well for this undesignated Strawn gas pool?

A The discovery well was the Stoltz and Company,
Hudson Federal Well Number One, and it is shown on the plat as
a south offset to the Eddy "B-D" State Lease. It is located

in Lot 3 of Section 4, Township 21 South, Range 29 East, Eddy

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPER'II; TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLOG, ® PO, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 24366910 ALBUGUERQUE, NI:W MEXICO 87101
1400 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 2546.1274 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

County.
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Q Is it correct that several dry holes have been
drilled after the discovery well was completed?

A Yes, there have been three dry holes drilled after
that well was completed and poééibly a fourth.

Q Will you please locate these wells in referring to

ey

Exhibit Number 1?

— A Starting to the west of our Eddy "B-D" State Lease,
F 5 ‘ég the Stoltz-Yates State Well Number One, which is located in
é j;? the Southeast Quarter, Southwest Quarter of Section 32 was
z : =
§§ dry in theAStrayn and it was plugged back, it is now an oil
by —J

well in the Wolfcamp.
Union 0il Company, Cowden Federal Well Number One,
which is located in Lot 11 of Section 4, was dry:in the Strawn

and has been plugged. The Pan-American Big Eddy Weli Number

Eighteen, which is in Lot 6 of Section 3, 21 South, 29 East,
is, as we undexstand it, is dry in the Strawn. Howeverfitﬁéﬁr

well is still drilling to, that we understand, to test the

Morrow. In Section 33 of 20 South, Range 30 East, the
Pennzoil-~Hudson-Federal 33, Well Number Two, which is located
in the Northeast Quarter, Southwest Quartér of the Section 33,
was dry in the Strawn and is plugged.

Q It is noted that there are two wells located in

the east half of the northeast in Section 32 on Gulf's lease.

SPECIALIZING IN; DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLOG, ® P,0. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 2436691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW;'MEXICOJBNOI
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW'MEXICO 87108

Do you have any comments on these?
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A | Yes, those are shallow o0il wells in the Dose
Harmoﬂbs»Seven Rivers Pool. Gulf originally drilled thoéé
wells, however, have since sold the wells to Hudson & Hudson.

‘0 So, this lease is therefore, held by production
at this present time? .

A Yes.

o} Subject to, or purSuant to, a farm-out or operétiné
agreeﬁent from Gulf to Hudson & Hudson?

A Yes, we sold the wells to them.

fQ What would be a standard location for this

‘undesignated pool?

‘A The statewide rules provide that a well shall be

drilled on 320 acres for this depth and be located no less

~than 660 feet to a side boundary, or less than 1980 feet to

anzﬁﬂmﬁﬁhnﬂn*" of the unit

The standard location that we looked at was 660
feet from the east line and 1980 feet from the south line of
this Section 32. A standard location would also be in that
forty‘acresvat 990 from the east line and 1980 from the south
line. Neither one would be standard, but looking at the
location which would be 660 from the east line and 1980 feet
from the south line, this location is on the side of a hill

and is directly under a high voltage power line. The location

would have to be moved south to start with and, due to
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topographical conditions and various obstructions, which we

have another witness which will explain more in detail. The

first location available would bej660 feet from the south and

east lines of this Section 32.

practically

On locating this location, the well would be

on ‘the highway, that is'0U. S. Highway Number 180

right-of-way fence line.

In order to locate a well in the area which is

bounded by the highway, roughly the highway on the north and

the lease lines on the west, south and east to move, you have

to move over 990 feet in order to gét the well and related

equipment in and even with this, at this location, we are only

about 125 feet frém the highway right-of-way fence. That

“location is

limited for any southerly movement, because there

is a buried underground cable, some seventy to eighty feet

south of the well.

obstruction
or eighteen

Q

that a well

Between the location and the highway is another
of an overhead telephone system»of some seventeen
wires which also interfere.

Then, it is your testimony and your éonclusion,

situated anywhere on the, let's say the Southeast

Quarter of Section 32 would best be situated south of the

"highway?

A

Yes, that is correct.
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0 Would the granting of this application protect
correlative rights?

A Yes, in my opinion, it would, becéuse it would allow
Gulf and the state of New Mexico to recover their fair share
of the gas.
; o Q Do you have anything further to add in this case?
A No, sir, I bélieve not. B
MR. KASTLER: These are allrof‘thé*questions I

have of this witness on direct, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: What is the other witness going to

dearniey-meier

testify to, Mr. Kastler?
MR. KASTLER: He is going to testify more in detail
to the topography and land situation, terrain.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Hoover?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Hoover, I hear you makinyg-all kindsiof 7
discussions there about all the topography reasons for the

location of the well. How about the geology?

A Well, I am not a geologist.
Q How about the reservoir engineering aspects.
A Well, T think, not being a geologist, and not

being able to testify as an expert witness, I think I can say,

SPECIALIZING IN: . DEPOSITIONS, MCARINGS, STATEMENTS,"EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS™

1120 SIMMS BLOG. ® P,0. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2436691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW:-MEXICO.87101
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 254.1794 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

in view of the dry holes that have been filled and the
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location of the existing discéQery well, that the reservoir
is small. Tt is bounded to the west by a dry hole.. The
discovery well is offset to the south by a dry hole and our
léase»is foset to the east by a dry hole, but we have no dry
hole or control,noiﬁt t%ithe north.

| MR. KASTLER: No condemnation to the north?

A Until you éet up in the northwest quarter of
Section 28. Now we know that well is in the Morrow and they
recovered, I believe, a little o0il and water in the Strawn.

Q (By Mr. Nuétér) That well did test the Strawn?

A jYés, but i£ Was not productive. I believe it was
a little oil and considerable water. I am not sure on that,
but, when you start'north, your control point is limited,
but, I believe the resérVOir'is small.

Q But, at an9 rate,; Gulf 0il Corporation feels that
the‘ideal location in %His particular quarter section would
have to be south of théfhighway?

A Yes, sir.‘

(0] Do you feel that the entire east half will be
proéuctive of oil and gas from this reservoir?

A I don't know,

MR. NJTTER: Are there any further questions of
Mr. Hoover? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
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A Yes, registered Engineer, registered Surveyor, Texas

MR. KASTLER: 1 wodld;like, at this time, to call
Mr. Henson to the stand. 4

T, F. HENSON, called as a witness on béhalf of the
Applicant, first having been duly swo¥rn, was examined and

testified as follows:

pIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:’

Q please state your name, by whom you are employed
and your position?
A T, F. Henson, employed by the Gulf 0il Corporation
as a Civil Engineer.
MR. NU;I‘TER: Is that H~e-n-s-0-n?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. |
9] léy Mr. Kééﬁléf) Have you previoﬁsly appeared
befoxe a hearing of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission?

) N
A Ne.

Q Will you please state what university you attendéd

and state what degree you received and when?

A Texas A & M, a degree in Civil Engineering.
0 What year?

A I graduated in 1936.

0] Are you a member of any professional societies and

if so, state what they are?
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Surveyors Association.

o) since 1936 have you been enployed bY Gulf as 2
civil Enqineer‘for all Ofisubstantially all, of your pro-

fessional careexr?

A Yes, sir.
Q In what capacity?
A As a civil EngineeX, doiﬁg mainly surveyinq work.
Q As such, have you frequently been designatec to

select suitable well ljocation sites for Gulf?

A Yes, many times .

peen centered in Roswell, New Mexico?

A about eight years-

gection 32, Township 20 south, range 30 gast, where Gulf's

";»T"?tate:ieaSe ;g situated?

A ves, sir. f have Béén“bﬁ“tﬁé‘groumds.

Q were you on the'grouhd at any time recently?

A Yes.

0 Have you prepared a plat, naving gone on the

and made measurements?

this copPY

Q How long has your employment as 2 civil Engineer

Q - Are You familiar with‘ihe 1and in the vicinity of




Y

e e e

dearnley-meier -

SPECIALIZING tN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIIAON‘Y, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 $IMMS BLDG. ® P.0. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2436691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294'e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

e 11

A Yes, it is.
Q Have you taken care to draw the various encumbrances
such as the highway right-of-way and scale on that plat?

A Yes, this plat is to scale, range 200 feet.

Q Can you generally describe what is shown on this

“Plét, and I understand it doesn't show the entire east half

of Section 32, but somewhat less?

A Well, this is more or less the east half of the
southeést quarter.

Q It shows a highway and right—of;way, railroad
right*of-way, are they contiguous or, will you describe them?

A Yes, that is a divided four-lane highway and a
railroad that are not Separated by a fencezto determine the
right-of-way for the highway and railroad, I didn't do because
it is all under the same rigﬁt-of~way'fenée,

Q . There is no possibility of locating a rig, capable
of driiling to a depth over ten thousand feet in any of that
area, is there?

A Not in the right-of-way, no, between the right-of-

way fences,

Q Mr. Henson, will you start at the location shown
up here, as location Number 3, which is a station 19 plus 80.
It is approximately 1980 feet north of the south line and

660 feet west of the east line of Section 32. Start from that
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point and just kindﬂof go around the-clock aﬁd in your own
words describe what is shown on your plat and what the terrain
is like, referring fo the. plat?
A well, at this point, marked location Number 3.

at statibriﬁgsﬁlus go, is what was pointed out to be an
orthodox\iocatibn, that is 1980 feet from the south line and
650 feet from the east 1ine, Section 32, Township 20 South,
Range 303£astu

This point was 1oéated on the ground and pulls on
the south slope of a rather steep hill and: under a high voltage
mpower line.

From this point -~

Q Is this on a mesa Or on a hill?

A No.

Q You have drawn 2 line around here --

A- : Thisrlihe indicates the shape of & hill. This is

not a mesa. It is ratherxr a sharp., pointed hill and no flat
top to it. This jrregular line could best be taken as a
contour, rather than an outline of a mesa.

Q put, you didn't take the time or the trouble to
contour the elevation of it, did yoﬁ?

A No.

Q Well, between what you have shown here, is this

nill and the highway right-of-way and down to the south, a pit?

fway and OO ——
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_going down to the highway.

‘cable as shown on the plat, you start up a steep hill with

‘the exception of going into the large bar ﬁit that is shown

‘of this area.

| but go back to your location Number 3 and go southward on this

660 from the east line?

‘vicinity of the pipeline which is shown at station 12 plus 12,

“This is 1212 feet from the south line of the section ang that

Is the pit lower than the Highway? In other words, is it
downhill from this first location, this location Number 3 that
is marked, all the way %o the south line?

A It is definitely downhill, that is a sharp grade

0 Does it continue downhill on down to the south
:béundary line?

A No, after you cross thé highway -and an underground

on the west side of the plat.
Q Then, therhighway is just about the lowest part?
A The highway and the railroad are in the lowest g3x§5

Q  All right, now, pardon me for interrupting you,

A All right. This line running south from the locatid
Number 3 is parallel to the east line of Section 32 and 660
feet from the section line. As we went south, we went down

a sharp, rugged hill and it slopeg all the way south to the

is about the low point of this area. Crossing the pipeline,
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you cross the nortﬁ'rfqhﬁ-of—way fence of the highway and
railroad at a>point 1180 feet north of the south section line.
Then, you cross the railroad right-of-way and the highway,
crossing thersouth right—of-way fence at a point 721 feet
nort£ of the south section line,Aand then, at a point 660 feet
north of the south section line, you §as§ under an overhead“
telephone line which has about seventeen wires. Continuing
south, you pass over an underground cable, which is 487 feet
from the south line of the section. Then, you immediately
start up a steep hill and confinue up the hill until you reach
the south line of the section.

At this point, I moved over 330 feet west, which
made me 1990 feet from the east line of the section, and
started north and there is a large pit in this area, bar pit,
and the south side of this pit is almost a vertical wall,
some forty or fifty feet high. But, going north across the
pit, you leave it at aboﬁt 500 feet from the south line of
the section, cross an underground cable again at 555 feet north
of the section iine.

At 660 feet, we looked over a location, which is
between the cable and the teléphone lines.

Q Now, that is the location that Gulf has made the
application for in this case, is it not?

A Yes, sir.
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Q All right, go ahead.

A At 727 feet north of the section line, we passed
under th? multiéle telephone line again. At 785 feet north,
we go over the south,right-bf-way fence and into the highWAy
and raiiroad right-of-way. Crossing the north right-éf—way
fence at 1243 feet ffbm the souﬁh line and again, é:ossing
a pipeline at 1274 feet from the south line of Section 32.
Imﬁediately, we start up a steep grade with rugged terréin,
péssing over the nose of this hill and down into a small

canyon, or draw, and then, back up a steeper hill to a'poiht

1980 feet from the south line, which is marked location

Number 2, which is on the south slope of a rather steeplhill,

and this point is also 330 feet west of our original location

‘Number 3.

Now, then, Mr. Henson, in the area between, well,

o}

let's say, anywhere bétween~the area of 1212 feet north of the
south line and 1980 feet. Outside of this, it is somewhat
deceptive because of £his drawn hill, but, do you find the land
anywhere in there, where a location could be made?

A No, that is rather rugged terrain and a slope all
the way from the topofithehill, which is some point north of
the 1280 station, all the way down to the railroad and the -
railroad has, oh, some eight to‘teh foot fill, at that point.

0 In your experience, you have made locations in:such
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places have you, nevertheless?
A ers.
Q  Have you found them to be satisfactory, desirable?
; A Well, it causes a great deal of earth work and

road work, generally.
MR. KASTLER: I believe that's all of ‘the questions
~I have of‘tﬁis withess on direct.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Henson?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

| 0 Mr. Benson, is there aniple room there befﬁeen the
telephone lines and the underground cable, in which to build
a location?

A I believe there is, that is a rather flat, smooth

FSurféce ih there on the location Number 1.

Q On the location Number 12

A 'Yes. That is the flatest area in this part of
the sectioniand would require —-»YOu wouldn't have to disturk
too much of the artificial conditions in this area.

6] wWhat is that cable, is that a television or a
telephone cable?

A That is a -~ I don't know just what that is. I
think it is a telephoﬁe buried cable going, one of trans—‘

continental's telephone cables.
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MR. KASTLER: ‘If is marked with a’‘sign, ATST, or
general teleéhone?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) And, you have ample room to build
the location and the pits and everything?

A Yes, I think this line that I show as an undéthOund
cable is the'line of tﬁeir marker poles, which is on the nérth
sidé of their forty foot éaSeménts, so, actually, their ease-
ment and cable is south of the line I show on the ~-~

) So, you have got a few more feet than is shown here?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Are thgre further questions of this
witness? He may be excused,

(Witness excused.)

MR. KASTLER: I have a statement I would like to
maké at this timé. | |

MR. NUTTER: All right, Mr. Kastler.

MR. KASTLER: Originally, at the time of the blow-
out and fire, which occurred when this gas pool was discovereqd,
this lease appeared to be a very attractive drilling prospect,
however, with the completion of the Stoltz Well Number Two,
as a dry hole, and the plugging of Pennzoil's and Union's wells,
the prospects have turned somewhat sour.

The present status of this is that our management
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is still only conside:ing the drilliné of this well, It is
ﬁost likely, if Gulf is denied in this hearing, with the result
that thé well must be located at or néar a standard orthodox
location, the additional cost Sf.préparing the pad, staking
" and the grading 6£‘the*toad;'Séttliﬂg%§urfaéefdamége3faﬂd so

forth, could well: be thé stréwﬁthat~gioﬁe the camel's- back.

oy

In such an event, it would be necessary for Gulf
to make a suitable farm-out, howevef,‘today our efforts in fhis
direction, indicate that a reasonable, prudent operator, ready,

able and willing to drill at such a location, cannot be found.

dearnley-meier

This statement or position is not, in any sense, considered to
be a threat or a defiant statement, it is intended only to
outlire the realities of the situatfon, as clearly as possible.

I thank you.

{

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256-1294°'® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW.MEXICO 87108

MR. NUTTER: Thank‘you;: Mr. Hatch?

MR, HATCH: I have a letter from Pennzoil Company,
dated May 19, 1967, addressed to thé New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission. “Remembex:(Exaﬁinér&Sﬂﬂéaﬁiﬁgfsétabﬁ.mgg'zn%&;,
1967, Case 3584, Pennz&il Company on behalf of the working
interest and offsetting tracts, wishes to go on record as
opposing the unorthodox location sought by Gulf in the above
case.

We have a Strawn gas discovery well in the north
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half of Section 4, Township 21 South, Range 29 East, and are
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; 5 now drilling a prospective gas well?at a standard gas well
i : :
2 v § : location in the west half of"Sectioh 33, Township 20 South,
2 ‘ ; : . . i . |
: : Range 30 East. We feel that the location sought by Gulf would
3 W
- Ed § B :
| § i not contribute to the orderly develbpment of the area and i
é ; g oy could result in an equitableidiaiha§e of our leases. Pennzoil | %
g_ i - ' Company, by W. A. Holbert."
8 : e MR. NUTTER: I believe the record will show that .
& 3 S | \
‘ : = that is the well that Mr. Hoover testified that hadn’'t been-
3 . 22 completed as a dry hole, is that correct, Mr. Hoover?
i gg MR. HOOVER: Yes, sir,
¥ - :

"MR. NUTTER: The well tﬁat they mentioned was f 4
drilling in the west half of Section 33?

MR. HOOVER: Yes, sir, ihat's correct.

LRSI TAISWREAD 3 S AN RPNV

’ f MR. NUTTER: Is there anything further in Case 35842
. - é .We will take the case under édvisémént. Pid we excuse the
: witness, if not, he is excused.

(Whéréupon; witness was excused.)

[
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- COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

STATE OF KEW MEXICO )
) SS.

I, JERRY PéTTS, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Examiner in Santa Fe,
New MeXico, is a true arid correct record to the best of my
knowledge, skill and ability. |

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial

| P2
seal this Qﬁ day of June, 1967.

Notary Public f‘o\?rt Reporter

My Commission Expires:

e O- 20

I do horedy eertlfy that the foregsing 1is
a cowzlots record of ihe prcbund 1
the Yamairer hoaring pf Laiss Hu.eP -923‘
heand by xe o ‘/‘ ................... , u‘?
-

Rew Léuxioo 0i1 Cormarvatiou Comiumon
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
EXAMINER HEARING

. May 24, 1967

)
IN THE MATTER OF: )
)

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation ) Case No. 3584
for an unorthodox gas well location,)
Eddy County, New Mexico. )

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. UTZ: Case 3584.
MR. HATCH: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for
an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
If the Examiner please, there was an error in the
advertising in this case, too, in the footage, and it has
N N ) g H
been readvertised and continued to June 6th.
s s MR. UTZ: Case 3584 will be readvertised: and
;- = continued to June 6th.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
v ) ss

‘COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do heréby certify that the

'foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New - ‘ ;
.

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and ' :

. S |
; as |
: ‘as that the same is a true and correct record of the said
: é;- Proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability, :
> = Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of June, 1967, |
: - as

-
. \
: v ;
5 L}_,, 9(( ez_/’ A (1%/—
NOTARY PUBLIC ./ ' ‘

My Commission Expires:

087101

VERQUE, NEW MEXIGO 87108

5
*

June 19, 1967,
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PLAT

GULF OIL CORPORATION

EDDY "BD"

STATE LEASE

UNDESIGNATED STRAWN GAS POOL

EDDY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO

CASE NO. 3584

EXHIBIT HO._ [
JUNE 6, 1967




